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UFCCM NATIONAL NEWSLETTER          
THE LATEST NEWS FROM AROUND                                       

THE UFCCM JURISDICTIONS! 

March 2021                       

Vol. 1 Issue 1                             

Editor-in-Chief                             

Bishop Shirley Tindal  

Greetings to all in the precious and Holy name of 

Our Lord Jesus the Christ of God! What a joy and a 

privilege it is to bring to you this very first issue of the 

UFCCM National Newsletter.  This is something that 

we have been planning for quite some time and the 

Lord has allowed us to bring it to fruition.  

We would like to say thank you to our Ecumenical 

Patriarch and the entire Broad of Bishops for their 

support and encouragement in this endeavor.     

 

In a time when there are so many negative reports 

transmitted every day throughout our world, it is so 

refreshing and uplifting to share wonderful, 

inspirational, and positive things that our Lord has 

allowed us to experience. Whether those things are 

happening every day or something that may be just  a 

special occasion, we do invite you to send in that 

information as well as share this Newsletter digitally 

or as a hardcopy. We really want to get the news out  

to all our UFCCM Affiliates and Friends. 

  

 

 

We know that there are  various avenues of 

communication such as Face Book, Instagram, 

Facetime, YouTube, etc., that are at our disposal 

to “get the word out”, but we are grateful that you 

have taken the time to read this premiere issue of 

the UFCCM National Newsletter. The major 

objective of this edition of the  Newsletter is to 

introduce you to our Jurisdictional and Provincial 

Bishops and share some interesting and notable 

happenings going on throughout the UFCCM 

Jurisdictions. 

                                                                            

We continue to move forward by faith in the mist 

of this worldwide pandemic. We continue to urge 

you to use caution and precautions to stay safe. 

We cannot always give a reason as to why some 

things happen as they do, but we want to 

encourage you  to look for the purpose and not 

for the why.                                                                                      

So be encouraged, God has everything in control; 

He is our source!  Remember as the Apostle Paul 

told those in Thessalonica and us today:                              

”But ye brethren, be not weary in well-doing”                       

( II Thessalonians 3:13).                                                  

Pray for God to show and remind us of  the 

purpose as we                                                          

“Continue to  Move Forward By Faith!” 

Some Encouraging Words                                                    

From The Editor-                                                   

Mother Bishop Shirley Tindal  

secretarygeneral@ufccm.org 

“Moving Forward By Faith” 

 

UFCCM 17
th
 Annual Conference 

Wednesday June 23
rd
 to                        

Friday June 25
th 

Place TBA in April- Watch for it! 

Theme: “Continue to Move Forward 

by Faith!”                                        

www.ufccm.org 

mailto:secretarygeneral@ufccm.org
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To everything there is a season,  and a time to every                                                              

purpose under the heaven.” (Ecclesiastes. 3:1 KJV) 

“…and who knoweth whether thou art come to the                                                                

kingdom for such a time as this?” (Esther 4:14c KJV) 
 

 
 

We are not surprised that the Holy Spirit, in his wisdom,                                                     
has elected in this hour to place the above two passages                                            

of Scripture in our minds. It is in such a time as this, that                                    
we are pleased to share with you through the first edition                                                           

of the UFCCM Newsletter. The release of this Newsletter                                                          
is at a most significant time. We believe that it will become another instrument 

that will help to keep all the members of the UFCCM, encouraged, enlightened and 
empowered. We pray that this newsletter will be used as an outreach  and 

invitation for others to become a part of the UFCCM: A God appointed and anointed 

fellowship of Churches and Ministries that is; “An on-Time Work for End Time 
Ministries.” 
  

For such a time as this, in a season as we are experiencing, which we in our time 

have never before experienced, He launches an additional method through which 
we are able to share with each other, articles, photographs, updates on “what’s 

going on” and other events within the UFCCM. 
We admonish you to become active in this publication by sending in information, 

serving as assistant editors, photographers, etc. Your help will be greatly 
appreciated. 

Her Grace Mother Bishop Shirley A. Tindal was recently asked to serve as       
Editor-in-Chief for this Newsletter, and gave her consent to do so. Please give her 

your support. Let us all work together to make this an exciting Newsletter which 
will be eagerly anticipated and well appreciated. 

  
Finally, understand that this Newsletter could have been initiated earlier, but God’s 

timing is always the right time. His seasons never fails. Do not grow weary in doing 

good, you will reap an abundant and prepared harvest if you hold on and do not 
give up! 

Love and Blessings 
Henry A Tindal, Sr.  

Ecumenical Patriarch UFCCM     
 

 

Ecumenical Patriarch                                                                                       

His Eminence Bishop Henry A. Tindal, Sr. 
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Midwest Jurisdiction                                                                                                    

Bishop William J Strong, Presiding Bishop                                                                 

Bishop H.D. Haywood Presiding Bishop District 1 

 

Bishop William J. Strong & Pastor Lois Strong  of the Greater New 

Bethel International Ministries  at 1557 Nth 29
th

 Street in 

Milwaukee, WI., are having face to face Sunday Morning Worship 

at 8:00 AM. They have a powerful praise & worship service, and 

His Grace Bishop Strong preaches the true Word of God without 

fear or favor! Bishop Strong is the 1
st

 Assistant Chairman of the 

UFCCM Broad of Bishops. 

Bishop Strong has a powerful prayer team for the UFCCM  24 

Hour Prayer Meeting. They are faithful and always willing to 

answer the call to pray. 

Bishop Strong is a true man of God with a vision for the Church of 

God! He has been instrumental in planting and establishing many 

churches throughout the Midwest. Bishop Strong has been a 

successful host of his weekly radio broadcast in the City of 

Milwaukee for many years and continues to this day.  

Bishop H.D. Haywood is the Presiding Bishop of District 1,  

and the First Executive Assistant of the UFCCM Broad of 

Bishops. Bishop Haywood and his wife Bishop-Elect Bev 

Haywood are the Pastors of the Bread of Life Cathedral of 

Hope in Fond du Lac, WI. located at 180 S. Military Road. 

They are having face to face services every Sunday. Go to 

their website www.bolcoh.com for more details on this 

exciting ministry! You can also find them on Face Book 

@breadoflifecathedralofhope  

In honor of Black History Month, Bread of Life Cathedral 

of Hope in Fond du Lac  hosted a toy giveaway on  

Saturday, February 27, 2021 from noon to 2 p.m. (or until 

toys run out) at 180 S. Military Road, across from the 

YMCA. Bread of Life Cathedral of Hope Church and 

Ebony Vision in Fond du Lac hosts a “Drive thru” toy 

giveaway for Black History Month!  

 
 

 
Bishop Haywood invites you to the 

BOLCOH  ZOOM Bible Study on 

Thursday evenings at 5:30 PM CT. You are 

also invited to join them for their Easter 

Resurrection Sunday service on April 4, 

2021 at the beautiful Radisson Hotel and 

Conference Center, 625 West  Rolling 

Meadows Drive, Fond du Lac, WI. Seats are 

limited so call TODAY to reserve your seat! 

888-990-4285 ext. 0 

 

A service of episcopal 

consecration for                        

Bishop-Elect B. Haywood 
is scheduled for Saturday 

June26, 2021.                  

Complete details coming 

soon! 

http://www.bolcoh.com/
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Bishop Don G. Banks & First Pastor Sharlaski Banks are the                                                                                  

Pastors and Founders of the Greater Realness Cathedral in                                                                                    

Monroe, LA. Located at 3831 Old Sterlington Road. They                                                                                          

have a powerful God anointed ministry that is designed to                                                                                            

meet the needs of the entire person. They are community                                                                                        

minded, and community focused in their outreach.   

                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Bishop Banks preaches a heart reaching message during                                                                                          

their Sunday Service that can be accessed via                                                                                                                    

Face Book live@greaterrealnesscathedral. You can also                                                                                                

visit their You Tube channel!                                                                                                                                              

Do you need a daily word to help you get through these                                                                                                 

tough times, well the GRC Facebook page has the answer                                                                                               

that you may be looking for- so check it out! The GRC is an                                                                                      

exciting ministry that offers a friendly atmosphere of love, hope, and inspiration!                                                                

Bishop Banks offers in-depth Bible teaching during GRC Wednesday Evening Bible Teaching at 6:30 PM CT.  

Cannot make it on Wednesday nights? Well, GRC offers Noon day Bible Teaching!  GRC is designed to meet 

the total experience! God called Pastors Don & Sharlaski Banks to pioneer and build a spirit filled church that 

enables Real People to establish a Real Relationship with a Real God. They are  impacting their state, nation, and 

world by being a spiritual voice in the earth.                                                                                                                                                    

Bishop Banks is the Assistant Dean of the Sacred College of Bishops, and a  member of the UFCCM Broad of 

Bishops.  

 

 

 

 

Southwest and West Jurisdiction                                                                             

Bishop Don G. Banks, Presiding Bishop                                                                

Bishop Marian Davis,  Provincial Bishop  

 

Bishop Marian E. Davis is the Provincial  Bishop for Southern Texas. Bishop 

Davis is the pastor and founder of Harvest Ministries Seed Of the Word, in 

Killeen, Texas. Along with his lovely First Lady Debra Davis, they work 

diligently in the service of Kingdom building in Southern Texas. Bishop Davis 

along with the members of his congregation present a powerful Sunday 

Morning Worship Service via Face Book live. Bishop Davis is a member of 

the UFCCM Sacred College of Bishops (SCOB), he is  the Scribe for the 

UFCCM SCOB, and is a member of the UFCCM National Communications 

Ministry. Please visit his website at www.harvestminitriessow.org                                                                                       

From the pen of Bishop Davis “My wife and I pray that you will be enriched 

with the Word of God so that you can live in a N.O.W. life!                                           

No Opportunities Wasted! 

http://www.harvestminitriessow.org/
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Caribbean Jurisdiction                                                                                     

Bishop Aaron E. Nixon Presiding Bishop and a                                         

Member of the UFCCM Broad of Bishops 

In his final words to the leaders of Israel, Joshua gave 

this command to God chosen people, "cling tightly to the 

Lord your God as you have done until now.” His words 

still speak truth to us as believers today. 

 

Joshua encouraged God’s people to continue to hold  on 

to God in hard times, do not let go of His hand. 

When we’re in the midst of hard times and doubt how 

things could possibly work out, remember His promise 

that He will never leave or forsake you. God’s word is 

sure, and his promises can be trusted. What he says 

happens. 

 

The scripture verse above, offers the answer we need. 

When circumstances are hard and sorrows out number 

joys, we can hold on to God just as we’ve done in the 

past, and trust that He will be with us through it all. He is 

faithful. Let us cling tightly to God  in spite of what's 

happening around us knowing that in due time He will 

bring us out. 

 

“Who shall separate us from the love of Christ? Shall 

trouble or hardship or persecution or famine or 

nakedness or danger or sword? NO, in all these 

things WE ARE MORE THAN CONQUERORS through 

him who loved us.” (Rom. 8:35-37) 

 

HOLD ON TO GOD, DON’T LET GO, you are more than 

a CONQUEROR 

 

Lord help us to hold fast to you and your Word, Lord, that 

we may face the future secure in your presence, in Jesus 

name amen. 

 

Encouragement from 

Caribbean Jurisdiction 

Bishop Aaron E. Nixon 

 

Hold On To God's Unchanging Hand 

Hello to our UFCCM family, I bring you greetings 

from the Caribbean Jurisdiction along with my wife 

Elder Karen Nixon. We pray that you would continue 

to Hold on to God's Unchanging hand as we move 

forward into a brighter future. 

 

“Rather, cling tightly to the Lord your God as you 

have done until now.” - (Joshua 23:8 NLT) 

 

As we are facing life difficulties, we are all tempted to 

worry, wonder, and fret. What can be done? Where 

is God in the midst of this. We may ask the question; 

Will these hard times we are going through ever 

end? 

 

If you’ve asked yourself this question lately, you’re 

not alone. For many of us, life has not been easy in 

recent months, or even years. We know God’s Word 

makes it clear that “in this world we will have trouble” 

(John 16:33). But when difficult circumstances 

happen one after another, we can get overwhelmed 

by the extended season of hard times. So, what do 

we do when hard times hit one after the other with 

no end in sight? 

 

Life Center Ministries 
Announcements 

 
* March 28th; we will be holding a small fund raiser to help 

with payments for our church property. 
 

* April 3rd; We will be holding a community outreach for 
children 

 
* April 11th, 18th & 25th, We will be holding open air 

service on the street side. Please pray with us that souls 
would come to know Christ as their Lord and Savior. 
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Headquarters Jurisdiction                                                                                    

Bishop Shirley A. Tindal Presiding Bishop                                                                 

Bishop Ronald Hobson Provincial Bishop of Massachusetts  

MOTHER BISHOP, by our Ecumenical Patriarch 

The word of the Lord clearly states, (2 Corinthians 6:1) “We then as workers 

together with him...”. In other words, all of us are workers together with our Lord. As 

such, “Whatsoever thy hands findeth to do, do it with thy might...” (Ecclesiastes 

(9:10a) We thank the Lord for all in the UFCCM who are working together so well in 

this end time ministry, but we must take a moment and honor our most competent and 

devoted, Mother Bishop Shirley A. Tindal, for the devotion and commitment that she 

brings to all the task to which she has been assigned. 

 She has served in the office of the Secretary General since the inception of 

this ministry. She has served in this position as a member of the UFCCM Episcopal 

Board of Bishops and now serves as an Episcopate of the same as a Jurisdictional 

Bishop of the UFCCM Episcopal Jurisdiction known as Headquarters Jurisdiction. She 

is an outstanding member of the UFCCM Sacred College of Bishops and for the past 

four years has served as the Chair of the UFCCM Ordination Review Board. Her 

duties also include serving as Editor of the Headquarters Jurisdiction Messenger and 

newsletter, a publication which is produced quarterly. This anointed woman of God is 

in the process of developing the UFCCM national News publication, which makes its 

initial debut with this current edition. 

Mother Bishop Tindal is a powerful preacher and teacher of the gospel and 

consistently demonstrates by her kind and loving attitude those character traits which 

becomes one whose life is hidden with God in Christ Jesus.  Our Ecumenical Patriarch 

is so pleased and rejoices in calling her his wife and best friend for over 47 years.  

Mother Bishop is the mother of four wonderful children and the proud grandmother of 

seven lovely grandchildren. 

We could go on and on about this treasure to the Body of Christ, but King Lemuel said 

it best in (Proverbs 31: 29-31) Many daughters have done virtuously, but thou 

excellest them all. Favor is deceitful, and beauty is vain: but a woman that feareth 

the Lord, She shall be praised. Give her of the fruit of her hands: and let her own 

works praise her in the gates.”   

 

Bishop Ronald S. Hobson is the founder and Pastor of the Reconstruction 

Church located in Brockton, MA. Bishop Hobson was instrumental in 

developing that area of New England. Bishop Hobson ministers under the 

anointing of the Holy Spirt and has reached many souls in his years of 

ministry. He is the UFCCM Chairman of the Men’s Ministry, and has a 

prayer ministry “We’re Brothers In Prayer” every Tuesday at                    

6:00 AM EST, 5:00 AM CST. Bishop Hobson offers a word of 

“Encouragement” via Face Book live. Bishop Hobson is a professor of 

religious studies at the Encouraging Faith Theological University. 
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Southeast Jurisdiction                                                                                                   

Bishop JG Kramer Presiding Bishop and a Member of the 

UFCCM Broad of Bishops 

 
Bishop JG Kramer is the Presiding Bishop of the Southeast 

Jurisdiction of the UFCCM. At the present time Bishop 

Kramer is on a sabbatical until the end of June so that he can 

continue to care for his darling wife, Mother Elizabeth Kramer 

who is yet recovering from a stroke. We encourage of us to 

please remember Mother Kramer  in your prayers for her 

complete deliverance and recovery. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bishop Kramer is known as a “Prayer Warrior” and have often 

stated that he loves to just spend time talking to the Father in 

prayer. He is the Chairman of the UFCCM Intercessory Prayer 

Team Ministry and the Chairman of Clergy Training. 

Bishop and Mother Kramer were instrumental in establishing 

A Light in the  Darkness Ministries some years ago and this 

ministry is yet a burning flame in both hearts. Bishop Kramer 

continues to preach and teach whenever the opportunity 

allows. We continue to hold them in our prayers for Mother 

Kramer’s restoration and for Bishop Kramer active return to 

the Southeast Jurisdiction. 

Other News from Around the 

UFCCM 

Overseer Henry A. Tindal, Jr., Pastor of First 

Church of Faith Power & Deliverance in Baltimore, 

Maryland continues to have Sunday Morning 

Worship and Wednesday Bible Class via ZOOM. 

They will be having Resurrection Services face to 

face on April 4, 2021. Services will begin at 11:00 

AM. They will be practicing safe practices and social 

distancing as per recommendations by the CDC. For 

more information you may contact Overseer Tindal 

at henrytindaljr@yahoo.com for more updated 

information  

HE GOT UP IN VICTORY SO THAT 

WE CAN LIVE A VICTORIOUS LIFE!          

RESURRECTION SUNDAY 

APRIL 4, 2021

 

mailto:henrytindaljr@yahoo.com
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More News from Around the 

UFCCM 

ATTENTION ALL UFCCM CLERGY 

That time of the year is approaching for all UFCCM licensed clergy for renewal of Ministerial 

Credentials.  Regardless of level of ministry, the Annual License Renewal Fee is the same. This 

fee of $25.00 validates your License for one year. This fee is due at Headquarters by March 31, 

2021.  If you are a member of the Clergy, please send in your Renewal fee.  Please make a note 

of our new official mailing address. You may submit your fee through your Presiding Bishops 

or the UFCCM PayPal portal, Givelify or send check or Money Order to: 

  UFCCM Headquarters                                                                                                                   

Attention:  Secretary General                                                                                                                       

Post Office Box 481056                                                                                                                       

Charlotte, NC 28269 

 

 

We are once again offering optional Photo Identification cards. If you desire the Photo ID, the 

fee is an additional $10.00. If you previously have a photo ID, the fee is only $5.00.  For new 

Photo ID request send a color jpeg photo with your renewal fee plus $10.00. 

We have observed that many of the Deaconate desire UFCCM ID Credentials. They are now 

available for the same fee as the Ministerial Credentials.  

Regular Ministerial ID $25.00  ~  Optional Ministerial Photo ID $35.00 
 

NOTICE: 

**Ministries which are not current with ANNUAL ASSESSMENTS may not have 

Ministerial License Renewed 

 Bishop Henry A. Tindal, Sr. Ecumenical Patriarch, UFCCM 

Bishop William J. Strong, Jr. First Assistance Chairman 

Bishop H. D. Haywood, First Executive Chairman 

Bishop Shirley A. Tindal, Secretary General 
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UFCCM LAITY!!! GET READY!!! 
THIS IS YOUR SPECIAL INVITATION TO  

UFCCM LAITY NETWORK CONNECTION!!! 
 

Saturday March 27, 2021 at 11:00 AM will mark the first session of the 

UFCCM LAITY NETWORK CONNECTION (LNC), specifically designed for 

UFCCM laity to network via Zoom, to fellowship, share, and learn from and 

about each other across the UFCCM.  

UFCCM LAITY NETWORK CONNECTION, hosted by Teacher Margaret 

Tindal, Chair, UFCCM Ministry of Laity Training, with co-host Elder Beatrice 

Emmerson, Midwest Jurisdiction, will feature topics of general interest to 

UFCCM laity.   

There will be opportunities for laity to share what they are doing throughout 

the UFCCM in their churches and ministries.  In addition, we will highlight 

accomplishments by and among UFCCM laity.  We believe UFCCM LNC will 

be a powerful means of increasing and strengthening the bonds of fellowship 

among UFCCM laity.  So, sit back!  Get comfortable and relax! Grab your 

coffee, tea, or juice and let’s network and connect!!! 

Please join us on Zoom:   

                   Meeting ID:  87885463056; Passcode:  LNC2021 

 

ATTENTION! 
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We ask that as you pray each day to please remember the following: 

1. Pastor Sherri L. Rice Atkinson from Little Elm, Texas, on the  passing of her 

brother, Bro. Wade Rice. His final service will be held in Brooklyn, New York 

on Monday March 15, 2021. Pray for the family and for traveling mercies 

during this time. 

2. Continue to pray for healing and restoration of our dear Mother Elizabeth 

Kramer in Rainbow City, Alabama. 

3. Elder Bea Emmerson from Milwaukee, Wisconsin, on the passing of her 

beloved husband , Deacon Milton Emmerson. His final service was held at 

the Greater New Bethel Church on Friday March 5, 2021. 

4. Please continue to pray for Bishop Hobson from Brockton, Massachusetts 

and Bishop M. Davis from Killeen, Texas, as both have lost their dear 

mothers within the past several months and are yet dealing with their lose.  

5. Continue to pray for our dear Bishop B. Brown, Emeritus, from Willingboro, 

New Jersey, who is at home yet recovering from COVID-19. 

6. Bishop H.D. and Bishop-Elect Bev Haywood’s son Jerome, who was 

extremely ill, we ask that you pray for his continued recovery. 

7. The monthly UFCCM 24 Hour Prayer. If you have not been a part of this 

wonderful ministry, please contact your Jurisdictional Bishop and sign up for 

the next UFCCM 24 Hour Prayer scheduled for Friday March 26, 2021. 

 

Words of Welcome to our 

Newest UFCCM  Affiliate! 

Pastor James and Lady Vashni Presentine,                                                              

One Way to Heaven Ministries in                                                            

Shreveport, Louisiana. 
 

 


